

A R K A N S A S Department of Environmental Quality

NOV 6 2012

James Cutbirth Environmental Manager Georgia-Pacific LLC Crossett Paper Operations P.O. Box 3333 Crossett, AR 71635

RE: NPDES Permit No. AR0001210, AFIN 02-00013

Dear Mr. Cutbirth:

The Department has reviewed the annual report dated October 29, 2012, for the Mercury Minimization Plan. Condition No. 20 of Part II of NPDES Permit No. AR0001210 requires the submittal of an annual report which must include the following items:

- 1. A summary of potential significant sources;
- 2. Control measures which have been developed and implemented;
- 3. Results of source reduction activities and monitoring;
- 4. Sampling results; and
- 5. Any adjustments made to the program plan.

The annual report addresses each of the items listed above. The Department has no comments on or objections to the annual report. Please note that continued compliance with the Mercury Minimization Plan is required.

If you have any questions, please contact Loretta Reiber, P.E. of the Individual Discharge Permits Section at reiber@adeq.state.ar.us or by phone at (501) 682-0612.

Sincerely,

lucuo

Mo Shafii

Assistant Chief, Water Division

cc: David Ramsey, Environmental Program Coordinator

Craig Uyeda, Enforcement Branch Manager